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Dear Dr Dauncey,
STATEMENT OF INTEREST: CALORIMETRY FOR A FUTURE LINEAR COLLIDER
Thank you for submitting an SOI for the above project. We received a total of 81 Statements of Interest. On the one hand the Science Committee was pleased to receive so many good quality proposals, seeing them as the sign of a healthy, vibrant research community; on the other hand, it meant that the competition was intense. 

The SOI was considered by the Particle Physics Advisory Panel (PPAP) on 24 September, and by the Science Committee at its meeting on 26&27 November. The Science Committee noted the following comments of the PPAP and agreed that the proposal represented a crucial element of the work that would be necessary for a future Linear Collider.

"The PPAP agreed that the proposal represented an essential and demanding part of the full detector for the Linear Collider. The proposal was also both timely and potentially urgent if the Linear Collider global decision came before 2006. The Panel agreed that the proposed involvement in the front-end micro-electronics made good sense as it was intellectually challenging and built on the very high reputation of the UK in this area in particle physics. The proposal was fully consistent with the Linear Collider R&D line in the Road Map, which anticipated the UK desire to join two complementary areas of the experiment. The costs were considered to be in line with those presented previously to PPARC and which had been used in estimating the costs in the Road Map.  It was the Panel's view that the UK’s position within any future Linear Collider Detector collaboration could be seriously compromised if it did not join this activity and establish a viable and proportionate role within the collaboration. 

The Panel considered the proposal in the light of the current climate and whilst it appreciated that bids in particle physics have only come back in areas known by the community to be part of our desired long term strategy, it felt that the UK was not yet a sufficiently major force in the CALICE collaboration and that this differentiated the proposal  from other high priority bids. The Panel hoped that, if the project convinced the PPRP of its case for ‘seed-corn’ money, then the UK activity in this area may be able to further mature such that a full proposal at a later date would carry even greater weight. Overall, the Panel agreed that the proposal should be considered a high priority."

The Science Committee noted the proposal and acknowledged the importance of the proposed R&D but with the current timescales for a Linear Collider in mind, agreed that the proposal was premature at the present time. 

 GOTOBUTTON 
Yours sincerely


Carol Armstrong
Secretary, Science Committee
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